
PACKS
IS MY SHORELINE PROJECT ELIGIBLE FOR THE PACKS PROGRAMMATIC?

Designing your project so that it is eligible for coverage under the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps) PACKS 
(Projects Along Cushman and Kokanee Shorelines) Programmatic will significantly speed up your regulatory  
permitting process!

•	 Project involves bringing existing  
dock/pier/float into compliance with 
new structure requirements in the 
Cushman Shoreline Management 
Plan and associated Shoreline 
Use Specifications and Permitting 
Guidelines (SUSPG) Handbook).

•	 Project involves repair, replacement, 
or in-place maintenance of an 
existing bulkhead (shoreline 
stabilization).

•	 Project involves construction of 
a new shared dock (3 eligible lot 
minimum) where at least one existing 
dock structure will be removed.

•	 Project involves a new single-family 
dock/pier where one does not  
currently exist.

•	 Project involves a new bulkhead 
(structural shoreline stabilization) 
where one does not currently exist; 
or involves expansion of an existing 
bulkhead(s) greater than 10%.

•	 Project involves repair or 
maintenance of an existing structure 
that qualifies as a “prior existing 
use” but will not meet new structure 
requirements once repaired.

Yes, your project may be eligible for coverage under the 
PACKS programmatic, so long as your project meets criteria 
for building materials, installation methods and timing, and 
does not include activities excluded from coverage; see  
details outlined in the PACKS Checklist for Overview and 
General CCMs.

No, it is unlikely that 
your project will be 
found eligible for 
coverage under PACKS.

•	 Is it possible to change 
or adjust your project to 
meet the requirements 
of the PACKS? 

•	 Please use the  
PACKS Checklists to 
help adjust and/or  
re-design your project.

If it is not possible  
to adjust or re-design 
your project to meet the 
requirements of PACKS; 
You will need to work 
directly with the Corps to 
determine your options. 
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